
 

 

 

 

August 2020 NEWSLETTER 
 

Next Month’s Rally - Toogoolawah Showgrounds 
Wednesday 16th - Tuesday 23rd September 

 

30 Ivory Creek Rd, Toogoolawah, QLD, 4313 Ph: 0417 738 590  

Toogoolawah Showgrounds is a great place to stay. They have spacious grassy sites 
and cater for all size rigs. They are pet friendly but dogs must be kept on a lead at all 
times, and any mess cleaned up.  

The entrance is clearly sign marked and has a small white fence and white shelter, is 
wide. 

Facilities: Showers, Toilets, Electricity, Water. Payment by cash ONLY $18 per night 

Directions: 1 h 37 min (112 km) Via D'Aguilar Hwy/State Route 85 
 

• Follow State Route 26, M1 and D'Aguilar Hwy/State Route 85 to Esk Kilcoy Rd in 

 Woolmar 

• Follow Gregors Creek Rd to Brisbane Valley Highway/A17/State Route 85 

• Turn left onto Brisbane Valley Highway/A17/State Route 85 

• Turn right onto Dingyarra St 

• Turn right onto Ivory Creek Rd. Your destination will be on the right. 
 
These directions are for planning purposes only. You may find that construction projects, traffic, weather 
or other events may cause conditions to differ from the map results, and you should plan your route 

Nearby attractions - Toogoolawah sits right on the Brisbane Valley Rail Trail, where 
you can walk, cycle or horse ride through the Brisbane Valley. In town there is the 
quirky Alexandra Hall, that shows movies every Saturday night complete with canvas 
sling back chairs. You can visit the railway station converted to a historical museum 
containing local heritage and genealogy information, or drive by the town’s wooden 
churches. It is also home to the original Nestle Condensery Building which is currently 
undergoing conversion into a Regional Art Gallery. There are also great local markets 
held at the Railway Museum in the main street every second Saturday of each month. 
Toogoolawah is also well known for Skydiving, with the Ramblers Skydiving Drop Zone 
nearby, and also the Watts Bridge Memorial Airfield which has vintage ultralight and 
military aircraft on display and holds an open day each May. 

https://www.google.com/search?sxsrf=ALeKk0220wRJJcNPoG5ZFDK-NA8RttLJ9Q:1593041999073&q=maleny+showground+phone&ludocid=13225210625590133336&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwj94t3zz5vqAhWTe30KHS6UCxoQ6BMwIHoECB0QAg
tel:0417738590


 

 

 

RAFFLE ROSTER 

Refund of up to $20 + tickets  

September  -   Neil & Glenda 

October -   Brian & Loretta 

November -   Rod & Gayle  

 

 

ACTIVITIES ROSTER & REPORTER 

September -  Rob & Di with Dave & 

   Debbie 

October -  Les & Bernie with Barrie & 
   Barb 

November -  Neil & Glenda with Dave & 
   Andy  

CLUB SHOP 

 

  Men's Shirts   $32      Club Stickers   $5 

  Women's Shirts  $32      Flags    $17 

  Jackets   $45      Van Flag Holders  $5 

  Sleeveless Shirts $25      Towbar Hitch Handles $10 

  Caps    $18      Tent Peg Pullers  $5 

REMINDERS 

 

Members are expected to wear their Club Shirts at “Official” Club gatherings and any other designated 

Club Activities, gatherings or functions as stated by the Committee. 

Only the officially sanctioned shirt is acceptable as stated by the Committee. 

Saturday is official Club rally day (Club shirt day) 

 

Members are reminded that the PCCI Constitution and By-Laws can be located on the club website under 

the Members Only - Club Documents section. 

 

ROVING REPORTERS 

September -   Grahame & Evon 

October -   Eric & Bev 

November -  Warren & Elaine  

A note from your Secretary.. 
 
Fellow Members 
 
Please note that Membership fees are now due & are to be paid by 30th September to retain 
your membership. 
 
The PCCI AGM will be held at the October rally at Dayboro Showgrounds on Saturday 17th 
October time TBA. All committee nominations are required to be given to the Secretary 30 days 
prior to the elections at the AGM being 17th September 2020. 
 
If you have anything you want the committee to consider please send them to the secretary. 
 
Cheers Rick 

 

If you are unable to attend your nominated rally, 
please get in touch with the next member on any 
of these three lists. Should you be unable to find a 
replacement from these lists, please contact our 
Vice President Yvonne 



 

 

Birthdays for SEPTEMBER 

Loretta Purtell   Bev Byng 

 Carolyn Wynne  

 Many Happy Returns! 

EMERGENCY DETAILS - FIRE OR MEDICAL  
 

To seek urgent help, continual quick short blasts of a whistle or car horn (3 seconds on/off).  
 
Upon hearing this members are requested to proceed in an orderly manner to the site of the 
whistle or car horn bringing with them mobile phone, fire extinguisher, water bucket, fire 
blanket, torch and first aid kit where available. 

anniversaries for SEPTEMBER 

Barbara & Daryl Rowlingson  Trevor & Yvonne Ryan  

Gayle McHutchison & Rod Goode  Elaine & Warren Sutherland 

Rob & Di Howard  

Congratulations! 



 

 

What happened at Mudgeeraba…. 

Roving Report - Mudgeeraba Showgrounds 
 

Hi All, 
 
Wednesday early birds to arrive at Mudgeeraba were Eric and Bev. 
 
Thursday saw another 11 vans arrive with various tales of missing the right hand turn after 
exiting the freeway and others missing the turn into the showgrounds. Ted & Caroline stopped 
and assured Mark that he was going the right way, then missed the turn into the grounds 
themselves. All part of the journey. After setting up my dearest beloved could not get to the 
onsite Food Van quick enough to sample the Footlong Dagwood Dog. After mopping the tomato 
sauce from his chin to his shirt front, concluded they where 1st class. It was great to have Trevor 
and Yvonne join the group by staying in nearby accommodation for the weekend. Good to catch 
up with Ted and Caroline also. 
 
Friday brought 2 more vans arrival to the group. Some people chose to visit Springbrook and 
Hinze Dam. Others had friends or family in the area to visit. A good way to catch up. Friday night 
dinner at the local Woodchopper Inn proved popular. 
 
On Saturday, Paul and Vicki arrived for a day visit. The morning saw some going Op Shopping 
and others relaxing with chit chat. Afternoon card games in "Mudgeeraba Heights" (balcony of 
building) was also on the agenda. Due to the forecast of rain, Happy Hour and the Quiz Activity 
by Warren and Elaine and Doreen and Dave was also conducted in the "Heights". A great  
activity thank you guys. 
 
Sunday dawned a beautiful day with plenty of activity in the main arena with an Equestrian 
Dressage event. However, some folks woke to a swimming pool around their vans due to a hose 
blowout throughout the night. Barbara and Barry entertained family friends with some "homestyle 
cooking". A cooking disaster turned into a culinary delight by Barbara I believe. Some members 
departed today with more following on Monday. 
 
Thanks for a great weekend everyone. 
 
Cheers Deb & Dave 

Activity Report - Mudgeeraba Showgrounds 
 
We all assembled on the “Presidential Deck” at 2-30pm, where couples received the questions 
sheet which consisted of 30 mixed questions with multiple answers.  
  
One or two finished really quick .When everyone had answered all questions, Warren read the 
answers and everyone had to mark their own ‘honestly’. There was a twist to the winner as it 
was the lowest score not the highest so Ted and Carolyn were the winners. Everyone seemed to 
enjoy it. 
  
Doreen & Elaine  



 

 

 
Rally Coordinators Report   

It was a great weekend at Mudgeeraba Showgrounds. Lucky it is still 
open for Caravan Clubs. We had 13 members arrive with 2 day visitors on 
Saturday with the weather holding out for us with only a few showers. 
 
We had a lovely dinner on Friday night and recommend the Woodchoppers Inn as a fabulous 
spot for a meal. 
 
Our next rally is at Toogoolawah Showgrounds so please contact me whether you are attending 
or not attending. On mob. 0421 222 346. 
 
When you arrive you must report to the Caretakers office for a temperature check & 
to complete a health declaration form. 
 
Gazebos will not be required. 
 
Helen Hunter 
Rally Coordinator PCCI 

 
Treasurers Report 
 
The raffle at Mudgeeraba done by Les & Bernie raised $70.  
 
Congratulations to the winners Paul & Vicki. 
 
Thank you all for your support. 



 

  

…...note from your Editor 

If you have any photos from our Rallies or articles that you wish to have 
published, please email them to me at 
 
jhgnhunter@outlook.com 

 Gossip Line for Mudgeeraba  

 

• Who ran out of toilet paper when they needed it? 

• Who clogged the men's shower which required a plumber? 

• Who got locked out of the toilets? 

• Who had water problems & created Lake Sutherland? 

• Who woke to find that they had lake views? 

 

If you see something funny at the next rally then please write it down & drop it in the 
Gossip Line bin so we can all share. 



 

 

2020  

 

September  

Toogoolawah 
Showgrounds 
 

October  

Dayboro  
Showgrounds 
 

November  

Kirra Beach 
Tourist Park 
 

December  

Christmas Party 
Moreton Bay Boat 
Club 

2021  

 

January 2021 

Picnic 
TBA 

 

February 

Cotton Tree Caravan 
Park 
 

March  

Kenilworth Show-
grounds 

 

April 

Boonah 
Showgrounds 
 

May 

Kingaroy 
Showgrounds 
 
June 
 
Marburg 
Showgrounds  

  * Dog Friendly     

Just a few Pics 

Twin Falls 

Mt Warning  

Woodchoppers Inn 

Happy first birthday 



 

 

From your Committee: 

1. Due to unprecedented events, the Committee has decided not to implement the four Rallies      

Attendance Rule for the 2020 rally year. 

2. If you have any ideas on future Rally destinations please contact the Secretary OR download the 

form from the Peninsular Caravan Club Website. 

3. Don’t forget our AGM in October. All positions will become vacant . Please give it some serious 

thought. 

Cosy couple what happens on a Sunday night. 

Presidential Deck 

Who said there was no Ekka 

View of Lake Sutherland 

Happy birthday Bernie 

& Barrie 

Raffle winners Vickie 

& Paul 



 

 

COMMITTEE/SUBCOMMITTEE CONTACT DETAILS  

Email address: peninsulacaravanclub@gmail.com 

Position Name Phone Mobile Email address 

President Mark Linnett 3142 4328 0413 646 509 marktrading@hotmail.com 

Vice President Yvonne Weeks  0418 798 655 nandyweeks@gmail.com 

Secretary Rick Roeder  0409 549 856 h47r46@gmail.com 

Acting Treasurer Rae Williamson  0419 795 321 J.raewill@bigpond.com 

Rally Coordinator Helen Hunter  0421 222 346  jhgnhunter@outlook.com 

Acting Newsletter 

Editor 
John Hunter  0481 753 275 jhgnhunter@outlook.com 

The contents of this document are intended for the original club recipients and must not be on for-
warded without the permission of the Author 

None of the contents of this newsletter necessarily states the views of the Peninsula Caravan Club 
Inc or that of the editor unless otherwise stated.    


